





The South of the Embley Project — Coordinator-General’s evaluation report for an
environmental impact statement (Coordinator-General’s report) was released in May 2012,
pursuant to section 34D(4) of the State Development and Public Works Organisation Act 1971
(Qld) (the Act).

On 15 September 2015, the proponent applied to the Coordinator-General to assess proposed
changes to the South of the Embley Project, under Division 3A, section 35C of the Act. In
accordance with section 35H of the Act, the Coordinator-General has evaluated the
environmental effects of the proposed changes, and their effects on the project and any other
related matters, and prepared this Coordinator-General’s change report under section 351 of the

Act.

The project proponent Rio Tinto Alcan

The project South of the Embley Project

Proposed changes to Rio Tinto Alcan applied to the Coordinator-General seeking

the proje __ changes to Appendix 3, Part A, Scheduie 1, (Humbug/Hornibrook
terminals and tug berth), Conditions G2 (limit of dredging approved)
and G5 (equipment) and Appendix 3, Part A Schedule 2 (port),
Condition G5 (equipment) of the Coordinator-General’s report.

Proposed changes seek to maximise marine facilities; increase the
amount of dredge spoil to be removed from the Embley River by up
to 6,570 cubic metres (no change is required to existing approvals
relating to aggregate dredging volumes); provide for the use of a
backhoe dredge in addition to other types of dredges identified in
the EIS; and to clarify the intended and existing dredge spoil
disposal site (Albatross Bay spoil ground).

Decision Changes to the project approved as outlined in Appendix 1

Pursuant to section 35J of the Act, approved changes take effect

Date of effect from the date of the decision.

Decision authorised by Barry Broe

Position Coordinator-General

Signature ﬁaﬂly /gmg Date of decision [g September 2015

Pursuant to section 35J of the Act, a copy of this report will be given to the proponent, and a
copy will be made available at: www.statedevelopment.qld.gov.au/south-of-the-embley-

project-changes
Pursuant to section 35K of the Act, the Coordinator-General’s report on the EIS for the project,

and the Coordinator-General’s change report, both have effect for the project. However, if the
reports conflict, the Coordinator-General's change report prevails to the extent of any perceived

inconsistency.

South of the Embley Project: Infrastructure Facilities, Volume and Disposal of Dredge Spoil







